

September 5, 1985

Dr. Anne T. Sherren Secretary-Treasurer North Central College Naperville, IL 60566

Dear Dr. Sherren:

It is a pleasure for me to nominate Dr. Arild Miller for Honorary Membership in MACTLAC. Initially Dr. Miller was a chemistry teacher in a liberal arts college and then became an executive director of personnel at the Institute of Paper Chemistry. The Institute of Paper Chemistry has been an important force in the life and work of MACTLAC and in recent years it has been Dr. Miller's unique background and interest that has served the organization. Dr. Miller volunteered the services of the Institute and for many years directed the MACTLAC teacher placement services. He recognized the need of MACTLAC colleges to have access to good teachers and helped many schools with their faculty recruitment programs. His annual reports to the organization were extremely valuable because they defined the supply and demand problems during difficult years. His long service to the MACTLAC executive board was extremely valuable in helping to develop policies and future programs. His work in obtaining and preserving the history of MACTLAC has been very important to the organization.

Dr. Miller has rendered extraordinary service to this Association and has helped many liberal arts chemistry departments. Honorary membership is an appropriate way to say thank you for a job well done.

Sincerely yours,

Richard Bayer

Professor of Chemistry

RB:mjl